Class 1 Autumn Term Newsletter

Mrs Willington and Mrs Middleton 
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Dear Parents,
Welcome to back to Class One. 
I hope you enjoyed your summer break. 
The children all came I with huge smiles on the first day which was so lovely to see. They’ve spent the past few days getting back into the routine of school and getting to know each other. 

Staffing in Class One
Monday Mrs Willington and Mrs Walker

Tuesday Mrs Willington and Mrs Walker

Wednesday Mrs Willington and Mrs Chandler
Thursday Mrs Middleton and Mrs Chandler
Friday Mrs Middleton and Mrs Chandler 
Mrs Willington is due to start maternity leave after October half term. Mrs XXXXXX will be in Class One over this next half term getting to know the children and working alongside the Class One team to make it a smooth transition. 

You will have seen on the newsletter Mrs Chandler is expecting her fifth child. She will be with us until the end of the Autumn Term. 
Topic

Our topic is ‘It’s Good To Be Me!

This topic will help us get to know the children better and the children to get to know each other and to help build friendships. 
We will be making individual fact books about ourselves. We will be using Elmer and Odd Dog Out to celebrate our differences and what makes us unique as our class books, as well as a huge collection of topic books from the library.

A topic web is included over the page; however, a full curriculum overview is available on the school website. 

Baseline

This week all the children in Reception will undertake the National Baseline Assessment. These are Maths and English focused little tasks which the children will do one to one with Mrs Willington. It should only take 10 minutes for each subject. We will use the results to assess the children and plan their next steps and individual targets. 
Welcome to Class One Meeting 
On Tuesday 19th September at 3.15pm, we invite you into school to spend some time getting to know the classroom and exploring some of the learning opportunities available to the children. We will share the process of Read to Write, Read Write Inc and how we teach Maths.  
Reading
The children will bring home a library book for you to share at home. Once your child can blend confidently, we will be sending home Read Write Inc reading books. 
P.E 

PE lessons will be on Monday and Friday afternoons. The children will keep their PE kits in school on their pegs, however please come and collect it if you would like to take it home for a wash over the weekend. 

We will be participating in Active 5 every day. This half term we will be focusing on learning how to move differently using our bodies. These daily sessions will help build fitness, strength, preservation and give the children regular brain breaks. 
Snack
Please continue to bring in a healthy snack for morning break. We have additional fruit and milk available to the children. 
Tapestry 

Observations will be uploaded onto Tapestry. These will either be individual wow moments or group activities based on the learning objectives from that week. If you could complete the All About Me part your child’s page that would be appreciated. 

Memos regarding what is happening in class will be sent to your child’s page too. If you haven’t already downloaded it, there is an app available which make access much easier. 
If you have any concerns at all please use communication diaries as these will be checked daily.
Kind Regards 
Mrs Willington and Mrs Middleton
